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Bloomfield Hills Schools





September 2012
Dear Fourth Grade Parents,

Welcome to the Instrumental Music Program of the Bloomfield Hills Schools!  Providing your child with a quality musical instrumental experience is an investment in your child now and in the future.  Studies indicate parental support and involvement are important factors in a child's ability to successfully learn to play and to enjoy music.



For your child, music participation enhances:

• Problem solving





• Teamwork


 



• Goal-setting






• Self-expression

 



• Coordination






• Memory skills




• Self-confidence and esteem


• Concentration




• Poise





• Creativity

…the joy of playing a musical instrument!

The following paragraphs should answer most questions you may have about 4th grade Band and Orchestra.

What is Band? What is Orchestra? 
Orchestra at the elementary school level consists of the following instruments – violin, viola, cello and string bass. Band at the elementary level consists of the following wind instruments – flute, clarinet, alto saxophone, trumpet, trombone, and baritone.

What instrument should my child play?

That depends on a lot of factors – Your child’s interest, his/her physical make-up, the needs of the Band or Orchestra class, and their musical aptitude.

Can my child play any instrument they want?

Most likely… They may think that an instrument is appealing, but in some cases your teacher may note a physical characteristic that would make it very difficult. (An example would be someone with very short arms that wanted to play the flute, or someone who wants to play the clarinet but whose fingers are too narrow to cover the holes.) Students who wear braces, or a retainer can play any of the brass or woodwind instruments without it affecting their braces, retainer, teeth, lips or gums.  Finally, we of course need balanced instrumentation in our groups – that is all the various instruments in the proper proportion so that the sound of the group is one that we are proud of!
How will my child know what to play? 

We will introduce and demonstrate all of the available instruments for students, and discuss the peculiarities of each one. Following that, we will ask your child will get to try a few of the instruments that they are interested in playing. Often, the choice of what instrument to play comes down to a preference for the sound of the instrument. After everyone has done that, your student will have a personal interview with the instrumental staff to assist your child in the selection process and make sure they are on the best instrument for them. This will take a few class periods to do thoroughly, and you will receive information during and after the process. 

What if they want to play an instrument, but you tell me they should play a different one?

Keep an open mind – the important thing is that your child is in Band or Orchestra. We will do everything we can to give your child what they want, but to start them on an instrument that would be exceedingly difficult for them would not be in anyone's best interest.

Should I get an instrument now?

NO!!!!! Please do not go out and buy or rent an instrument right now. Rental information and instrument selection will be sent home via your student following the interview/sizing session. It is highly recommended that parents rent, instead of purchase the instrument at least through the first year. Parents of Orchestra students should never buy an instrument at this level, because they move into larger instruments as the student grows. Many instrument retailers have rent-to-own programs. When you decide to purchase the instrument, usually the equity accrued through the rental is applied to the purchase of a new instrument. Each retailer has a different program, so be sure to review that information when deciding which company to rent from. 

At the appropriate time, your student will be given a letter describing rental information that will contain names of music stores that have rental plans for student line instruments. If desired, the participating dealer will deliver the instrument and other necessary materials to your child’s school without the need of parents driving all over town. Of course, parents can rent the instrument anywhere, but companies we suggest are ones that have agreed to meet our expectations and specifications, as well as having traveling representatives visit Bloomfield Hills Schools weekly to take care of any problems or needs that arise. Parents should also be cautious of Internet and “big box” store purchases.  Recently there have been poor quality instruments advertised on the Internet and at “big box” stores.  Even though they look and feel like quality instruments, these imported instruments are made with inferior materials that won’t hold up to student use.  Within a couple of months, these instruments begin to fail and are usually not repairable. 

When do they start playing???

As soon as everyone has an instrument and the necessary accessories that come with the instrument, we will show them how to assemble it, how to produce a tone, and we will get started!! At first, it may not sound so hot, but you will be amazed at how daily practice and hard work will pay off. Before you know it, they will be progressing so fast you won't believe it.

When do Band and Orchestra meet???

Band and Orchestra classes meet twice during the school day each week. This is not a pullout program! Your child will not miss any classroom instruction by participating in Band or Orchestra. The scheduled days for each school are:

Conant: Wednesday and Friday
Way: Monday and Wednesday

Eastover: Tuesday and Thursday

We ask that you help your student remember to bring their instrument and music book to school on those days.

How much will my child have to practice???

“Students only need to practice on the days that they eat!”

Of course, progress cannot take place unless students practice at home.  It is essential that each student practice regularly, preferably at the same time each day.  Parents should help their student develop good practice habits; this will be your child’s key to success.  Fifteen minutes a day in the beginning is more than enough for a beginner.  As teachers, we stress the need for a yearlong commitment, allowing your student adequate time to learn what is involved in playing a musical instrument.  Progress is often slow in the beginning months, but increases by spring.
I’m not a musician, how will I know how my child is progressing???

Every Band and Orchestra student receives a written progress report every school marking period.  This report is included with your student’s classroom report card.  When you receive this report, please review each section carefully and help your student in needed areas of concern. Also, help sheets for parents are sent home the first few weeks of beginning Band and Orchestra. 

What else can we as parents do to help our child succeed in Band or Orchestra????

Music achievement requires effort over a period of time. Your daily support is an essential element in your child's success with music study. Like any skill, interest counts far more than talent. With the right support from you, playing music will become a natural part of your child's life.  Get involved with their learning and practicing.  Find time to listen to music with them (it doesn’t have to be classical!) or go see a live music performance. There are many local symphonies that perform throughout the year, as well as many other music related events in the community. Feel free to contact your Band or Orchestra teacher for recommendations. The most important thing is to help make playing an instrument fun for your child!

Mark your calendar!

There will be an important kick-off meeting for all 4th grade parents and students on Thursday, September 27th, 2012 in the Andover High School Auditorium at 7:00 p.m. A flier will be sent home reminding you of the event as well as providing any other necessary information.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact your teachers at school.

Musically yours,
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Fourth Grade Elementary Instrumental Faculty

Kendra Schwartz, Band – East Hills, Eastover, West Hills, Way

kschwartz@bloomfield.org 

Ryan Quinn, Orchestra – Eastover, West Hills, Way

rquinn@bloomfield.org
Laura Rasmussen, Orchestra – Bloomfield Hills MS, Conant

lrasmussen@bloomfield.org
Paul DeRubeis, Band – Bloomfield Hills MS, Conant

pderubeis@bloomfield.org

“Instrumental Music begins in the fourth grade, but lasts a lifetime”





“Music and rhythm find their way into the secret places of the soul.” - Plato
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